WEST  WRATTING  PARISH  COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Council held on Monday

11th May 2015 in the Village Hall at 8.15pm.

Those present were:
Chairman Job, Cllrs. Holness, Nichols & Ross-Bain.  8 parishioners and the Parish Clerk.

1. Election of Chairman:  Cllr. Job stepped down as Chairman and proposed Cllr. Ross-Bain to be Chairman, seconded by Cllr. Holness and agreed by the Council.

2. Appointment of Vice Chairman:  Cllr. McCall having resigned from the Council Cllr. Holness proposed Cllr. Nichols to be Vice Chairman, seconded by Cllr. Job and agreed by the Council.  They both then signed the Declaration of Acceptance form.
Also Rachael Causton was proposed by Cllr. Nichols to be co-opted onto the Parish Council to replace Cllr. McCall, seconded by Chairman Ross-Bain and agreed by the Council.  She signed the Declaration of Acceptance and was given the Register of Interests form for her to read and sign.

3. Apologies: Dist. Cllrs. Fraser & Turner, Cllr. Okkenhaug and Cllr. Snow.

4.   Declaration of interest: None

5.  Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9th March 2015 were signed as correct following a further amendment to item 3 “Minutes of 12th January, to read “….Cllr. Hickford for his help in sorting out the errors in the local roads survey.
6. Opportunity for Public Statement:
Mr Philip O’Donovan was concerned about SCDC Planning Dept. as he had been unable to get any response over his concerns about the Planning application for 4 The Causeway.  Cllr. Ross-Bain said he needed to get in touch with Dist. Cllr. Fraser about this and he would put his complaint forward.  The Chairman had sent a letter of complaint about the planning procedures re the Camgrain planning application and their response had been poor and he felt it was probably due to lack of staff.  However if an application is refused by the Parish Council the case would have to go to committee.

7.  Chris Wiseman, Community Support Officer:  Unfortunately he had received a call-out and had to leave the meeting.  He had introduced himself to people prior to the opening of the meeting.

8.  Planning: (Applications as listed in Appendix B)

S/0793/15/FL – 4 The Causeway – Extensions.  The Parish Council looked at the application and objected to it with comments concerning the height of the building  and loss of privacy for those living close by.

S/1015/15/FL -  42 High St. – amendment to P.A. S/1563/15 (already approved by SCDC) regarding roofing materials.  This was approved.

8.   Finance: Account spread sheet for 2014/15 distributed to councillors.

a)  Acceptance of Accounts for year 2014/15 in preparation for internal audit following distribution of accounts to all councillors and re 3.5 in Financial Regs., a resolution to carry forward surplus monies was agreed.  The Chairman and Parish Clerk signed the Accounts sheet.

      Annual Governance Statement was read out by the Chairman and signed by himself and the Parish Clerk.

      Statement of Accounts was signed along with the Bank Reconciliation.

b) Authorised payments:

£2,249.15       
Allianz Ins. (chq.935 )

£   196.09
CPALC membership fee (chq.936)

£   200.00
Age Concern (Mobile Warden Scheme. (Chq.937) 

£     20.00
Running Total  (doing Payroll 2014-15 incl. PAYE returns) (chq.938)

£   374.70
J Richards April/May salary of £469.90 less £95.20 PAYE) (chq.939)

£     37.54        Pat Copeman cost of materials for refurbishing bus shelter (chq.940)

£     25.99        Colin McCall (costs of materials for footpaths) (chq.941)

£     16.99        STP printer ink (chq.942)

£   419.00
S. Anderson purchase of Lawnmower for footpaths group’s use. (chq.943)

£   127.92
CGM Landscapes Inv. 6360 for roadside verges. (chq. 944)

c)   Monies received:

£  177.92
VAT reclaim for 2014/15.

£5359.00
1st tranche of Precept for 2015/16.

10. Maintenance:

a) Thanks were given to Pat Copeman for the splendid job she did cleaning up the bus shelter.

b) The Village Hall roof – Mike Rowland told the Council that work has already begun with scaffolding being erected. 

a)  The Risk Management Assessment has not yet been carried out but Cllr. Job said he would do it with possibly another councillor to help.

b) The RoSPA report had been received and minor repairs were required.  Chairman Ross-Bain said he would look at the report with Cllr. Snow to check what needs to be done.  Our request to RoSPA that Cllr. Holness attended the inspection was agreed if a payment of £41.00 was paid.  Council declined.

11. Correspondence:  (Folder distributed to Councillors).

a) Cllr. Job said he would be following up the response from SCDC which was most unsatisfactory with many of his questions unanswered.  He would circulate this reply to the councillors before sending it, for their approval.

12. Football Club issues:  Cllrs. Snow and Nichols attended a Sports Pavilion Committee meeting.  The football club intend to approach the Windfarm Fund for a grant for the electric shutters and Cllr Nichols had suggested they complete the application form with someone who has experience of applying for grant money.  It was suggested that it might be better if the Parish Council put in this application.  It was suggested that Cllr. Holness helps Cllr. Snow with regards to the Sports Pavilion Committee.  Cllr. Nichols and Cllr. Okkenhaug are happy to be representatives on the Village Hall Committee.

13.  Traffic Issues:  Cllr. Nichols told Council:

a) The Police are happy with the suggestion to move the 30mph signs further out of the village, however this would be extremely costly.

b) Rondels:  The cost would be £100 per sign and this will be put on the budget for this year.

c) Although P.Darke of Camgrain had requested questions are asked with reference to lorry traffic, the only answer he repeatedly gave was that if there is a problem to send details, licence, time, etc. to him.

d) Speed Watch now active again with new equipment coming.  Speed watch signs are available but cost £88 each and you have to have two.  Too costly.

e) Thurlow Estates:  A notice at the exit of the site reminds drivers to turn left at Weston Woods to get to A1307.  She reminded them with regard to 20mph speed through villages.

f) She thanked Chris Wiseman for coming to the meeting.

Cllr. Job suggested that the information a) to e) be condensed in order to show the village what it would cost and what is needed.  It should be discussed at the budget meeting.

14. Liason meeting Report:  Cllr. Holness left this due to the lack of time and would report at the next meeting. 
14 & 15:  Reports by Dist.Cllr. Fraser & County Cllr. Hickford:   Both had sent in their reports but were unable to attend due to other meetings.

15. Any other business:
a) The Parish Clerk was asked to check with CAPALC about Councillor Training Courses.

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 13th July 2015 at 8pm.






Chairman………………………………

